
 EMERGENCY NUMBERS  

Police:   131 444                      Hospital: 8182 9000                                                                                            
Ambulance & Other Emergencies:     000                                                                                                   
Country Fire Service: 000                    General Business:  8280 7055                                                        
Station: (When manned) 8280 7412    Bushfire Info Hotline (24hr): 1300 362 361  

www.cfs.org.au 

This is a free community Newsletter. However a Gold Coin Donation towards                                                               
the cost of production of the Grapevine would be most appreciated.                                                                                                         

Please place your gold coin donation in the Piggy Banks at the General Store,                                                                          
Post Office, Fodder Store or OTH Country Market when you pick up your copy.  

Deadline for the FEBRUARY edition is Monday 23rd January 2017                                                          

DECEMBER - Volume 39 - Edition 11 - 2016                                                                             

One tree hill  
grapevine  

They have done it 
again!                                  

The creative talents of 
these property owners 
are turning heads 

again.                               
What a fabulous job, 
thank you to the 
residents on the 
Gawler to One Tree 
Hill Road for creating 
these masterpieces!      



 

This newsletter is published by the One Tree Hill Progress Association. Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the  One Tree Hill Progress Association.                 

Its purpose is to share local news, views and events.  Advertisers are responsible for the accuracy of the content of their advertisement. 
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To contact OTH Progress Association                                 
Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095                 
or by post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, SA 5114                                  

If you havenõt had a chance to see an online edition of the Grapevine please go to the site: www.onetreehillhall.com.au                                                  
click on òAbout Usó, scroll to the bottom of the page where you will be able to select the edition of your choice, the Grapevine will open                   

up as a PDF. We have as many back editions of the Grapevine online as possible, if you canõt find the one you are looking for, email us and let us 
know. This is a great way to share local news with friends and family who canõt get a hard copy of the Grapevine. The Grapevine now has a 

facebook page. Check it out and have your say about your newsletter.                                                                                                                                               
Like Us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/One-Tree-Hill-Grapevine/379556192156386 

Email:  oth.grapevine@bigpond.com                                                       
Post:    P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, S.A. 5114.                                     
Phone: 8280 7095  

From the Desk 

W elcome to the very last edition of The Grapevine for 2016.  It has been a busy year with lots happening 
around One Tree Hill.  

We would love some feedback on The Grapevine, so if you 
have any fresh ideas please feel welcome to share them with 
us.  

We thank the group of folders once again for getting The 
Grapevine folded for roadside delivery. Itôs very much 
appreciated by us all. A big thank you to Doug Winsor for 
putting the deadline dates on the notice board  once again 
this year and to the OTH Post Office for helping with delivery 
of the newsletter.  

The cover this month speaks for itself, what a fabulous idea 
the residents of the Gawler to One Tree Hill Road have come 
up with. Itôs certainly very eye catching, a very special thank 
you to them for putting a smile on faces as they pass by 
these wonderful displays.  

In Joe Federicoôs report it says that we will have something to 
look forward to in the very near future, great news for One 
Tree Hill so watch Joeôs space in the New Year when he will 
be able to share the news with us. 

On page 5 we have a letter to The Grapevine about our new 
roundabout that has just been completed. Please feel free to 
discuss it further by writing to us.  

On page 10, we remember some of the tragic Christmases 
around the world. It really makes you appreciated this 
amazing country.  

We have Christmas themed articles through the                           
newsletter, we hope you enjoy them. Weôre sure that some will 
amuse you.  

Donôt forget we have some local events happening in 
December, the OTH Twilight Market on the 16th and Carols in 
the Garden on the 18th, we hope you are able to attend them.  

Thank you to all our advertisers for using this publication for 
advertising their products. Without them we wouldnôt have a 
Grapevine. We are assuming that you will all be advertising with 
us again in 2017. Please if you do not want to advertise let us 
know before the middle of January. Your cooperation is much 
appreciated.  

If you are  on the roads this holiday season                                          
please take care and make sure everyone                                         
in your vehicle has their seat belt on.  

A very Merry Christmas and                                                                                   
Happy 2017 to all of our readers.  

 

Until next year,                                                                                                        
The Grapevine Team.  

 

 

 

 

 
Presidentôs  Report  

************************************************* 

********************************************************************************************************** 

Hi everyone,  

We have new line marking in the car parking facilities 
at the hall and the disabled area has been swept and 
tidied up.  

There are still some maintenance issues that will be 
needed to make the outside area safer for users.   

The Audio Visual installation is proceeding, and we 
hope it will be completed in early December.  

We look forward to seeing everyone at the Twilight 
Market on 16th December - come and find some 
original Christmas goodies for sale.  

One of our senior citizens, Fred Riley has recently 
returned home to One Tree Hill after a stay in hospital, 
good to see you back Fred.  

May I take this opportunity to wish all One Tree Hill 
residents a happy Christmas and a prosperous New 
Year for 20117.  

Cheers Ian Slate President of OTH Progress Ass.  

 

 



ONE TREE HILL GRAPEVINE                                                                                             
CFS REPORT NOVEMBER 2016 

Incident Report  

Well, another month down and here we are in Fire Season already. The unseasonable rains delayed the start of the 
season but we have already attended a couple of small fires in what was generally a quiet month. Unfortunately, that 
wasn't to last and on November 21st we were called to assist Police and Ambulance at an accident in Snake Gully 

where a motorcycle rider was tragically killed. As always, our thoughts are with the family and friends.  

In contrast to the wet, this week marks the anniversary of the devastating Pinery fire and findings just released 
identified the cause of the fire as a car battery that was shorted out by a wire fence in dry grass.                                               

It shows how easy it happens and it seems the weather has left some local property owners a bit complacent with 
their preparations this year.  

Have You Left It Too Late? 

No, it is never too late to work on Fire Prevention around your property, however, with the Fire Danger season about 
to start, there are limits and restrictions around what you can do especially on Total Fire Ban days. Common sense 
is the key and there is a brochure available on the CFS website which clearly outlines what you can and cannot do.   

No matter what, you should always ensure that you have adequate water available and stay aware.                                          
We have all seen that it doesnôt take long for smouldering grass on a lawn mower to become a major                                

problem for you and your neighbours.  

Finally, the members of the One Tree Hill CFS wish everybody a safe and Happy Christmas and New Year, and 
please remember if you are travelling during the holidays that fires can happen anywhere, anytime. Plan Ahead!  

For general information please  contact One Tree Hill Duty Phone on 8280 7055.    

You can also visit the CFS website (www.cfs.sa.gov.au)                                 

or Phone 1300 362 361. 
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Councillorôs  November Report   
I take this opportunity to wish everyone a very Merry 
Christmas, a Happy and Prosperous New Year and a Safe 
and Fun Festive season. 

If you have any concerns or issues with or about our City, 
please in the first instance phone Councilôs 24 hour phone 
number ñ8256 0333ò and or email 
playford@playford.sa.gov.au, and cc your email to me at 
crjfederico@playford.sa.gov.au. When speaking to Council 
please remember to get a Customer Reference Number to 
ensure registration, and easy identification of your 
communication. If you have a pressing concern you can talk to 
me at the Country Market, or pop a note into my letter box or 
email me. It would be appreciated if you put your concerns in 
writing.  

 

Cr Joe Federico                                                                                               
Fax: 8280 7963                                                                                                         
Phone: 0417 016 164  

 

Congratulations to the One Tree Hill Progress Association 
who were, along with other community organisations, 
successful in getting a community grant. The Institute Hall 
will now have some up to date, audio visual equipment. 
Council has now reviewed its prioritisation criteria for the 
resealing of the remaining 73 kilometres of unmade rural 
roads by giving equal weighting to road safety and crop 
sensitivity, with road maintenance, dwelling density, and 
road usage frequency also helping to determine which 
roads get sealed first. Councilôs representation review 
papers and preferred options will now be out for public 
consultation. It is hoped that the chosen option will provide 
fair and equal representation to all areas of Council. New 
and exciting developments and activities are happening 
within our city not least of all some exciting community 
events for all residents early next year. Unfortunately, I 
have to wait until after this edition of the Grapevine goes to 
publication  to let you know what is happening, which 
means that the exciting events happening in our City 
Centre, given that there is no January edition and we donôt 
get the Messenger, will not be widely known to us Fringe 
dwellers and Grapevine readers, so keep an eye on 
announcements coming from Playford media outlets and 
Facebook.  
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Various photos from the One Tree Hill Country Market taken at the 
November market. Donôt forget the normal Saturday market is on 
the 3rd December and the Twilight Market is on the 16th December.  

 

 

Locals, Brian and Lorraine Hughesôs property at Bernalta Poll 
Dorset and Texel Stud at Sampson Flat had a bit of a surprise 
recently. Apparently this massive hundred year old plus gum 
tree was struck by lightning in one of the recent storms.                                 

Pictured below is Nev overseeing the shearing in the sheds at 
Bernalta.  

Brian and his dogs Nev and Wally are pictured with the huge 
tree on the left.  
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To all Grapevine readers, 

I finally got the wish I asked for and couldnôt be happier with 
the new roundabout 

I live in Humbug Scrub area (over 25 years) and travel daily 
through the Gawler scenic route, Kersbrook intersection. I 
have witnessed  the aftermath of the carnage and death at the 
previous 3rd world goat track intersection.       

My 3 kids grew up in Humbug Scrub obtained their vehicle 
licences and drove again daily through the intersection with 
always a worry at the back of my mind.  

As  local residents we appreciated the danger of the 
intersection not all drivers did pay respects it duly deserved 
hence the inordinate amount of deaths and accidents.   

If one life is saved it is more than worth the resources to 
complete the new roundabout  

As stated after 25 years I have finally got my wish. Thankyou 
father Xmas for an early present  to me my family and all others 
who use the new roundabout.  

Just proves there is a father Xmas! 

Name and Address Supplied                                                                
Resident of HUMBUG SCRUB   

 

 



                                                                                

                                 ONE TREE HILL UNITING CHURCH  

          OUR VISION                                                                                                                           
       òPeople of Faith, sharing Godôs Love as we Worship and Serve in the Communityò                             
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SUNDAY ACTIVITIES - 10am 

Sunday Service and Sunday School   

Visiting children are welcome to join our children attending 
Sunday School which takes place during the Service.      

SMYG (Sunday Morning Youth Group) & Young Adults   

Meet every Sunday at 10am with their leader whilst the 
Service is taking place. Throughout the year they enjoy 
various activities - paint-balling, 10-pin bowling, weekend 

camps, cinema evenings, and more.                                         
New members are very welcome, just come along to their 

room located behind the church.  

OTH FELLOWSHIP - MARKET STALL  

Our ladies will be there with their usual variety of home-made 
cakes, slices and biscuits, as well as plants, bric-a-brac, 

games and books.  

.FELLOWSHIP MEETINGS 

Will resume in February 2017.      

OTH FELLOWSHIP STALL - TWILIGHT MARKET 

3.00 - 8.00pm, Friday 16th December                                 
Our ladies will be there with their usual variety of home-made 
cakes, slices and biscuits, as well as plants, bric-a-brac, 

games and books.  

WEDDINGS, BAPTISMS & FUNERALS     

The church is available for the above Services. For further 
information please phone Edna on 8255 7987 

CAROLS IN THE GARDEN - SUNDAY 18th DECEMBER  

See back page for further details.  

CHRISTMAS MORNING SERVICE 9.00am 

Everyone is welcome to join us as we celebrate                             
the birth of Jesus.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ENQUIRIES - Please Phone                                 
Maureen - 8280 7368 
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 LAW IN SOUTH AUSTRALIA 

1: When was compulsory voting introduced in South 
Australia?  

2: What road safety legislation was brought in on July 1, 
1991?  

3: What political breakthrough for women was offered by the 
South Australian parliament in 1894?  

4: Which South Australian beach was the first for lawful nude 
bathing in Australia?  

5: What is the oldest organisation in South Australia and 
when was it formed?  

6: What is the official title for South Australiaôs 
representative in London?  

7: When was capital punishment legally abolished in South 
Australia?  

8: When was the first sitting of the South Australian Supreme 
Court held?  

9: Adelaide is the oldest municipality in Australia. When was 
it incorporated?  

10: Who was the first person executed under colonial law 
and for what crime?  

11: When was the last hanging in South Australia?  

12: South Australia was the first Australian state to legally 
recognise the trade unions. When did this take place?  

 

13: Over its 147 year history, how many hangings took place in 
the Adelaide Gaol?  

14: When was divorce first legalised in Australia?  

15: When did 18 year olds first receive the right to vote in 
South Australia?  

16: In 1876, the only woman ever to be executed in Adelaide 
Gaol was hanged, what was her name?  

17: Who was Australiaôs first woman Queenôs Counsel and 
Supreme Court Judge?  

18: When were the first speed limits in Australia introduced 
and what were they?  

19: Which new laws were introduced in 2004?  

20: Which road law was changed in 2001?  

 

Christmas is also sometimes known as Xmas. Some people donôt 
think itôs correct to call Christmas óXmasô as that takes the 
óChristô (Jesus) out of Christmas. (As Christmas comes from 
Christ-Mass, the Church service that celebrated the birth of 
Jesus.)  

But that is not quite right! In the Greek language and alphabet, 
the letter that looks like an X is the Greek letter chi/x (pronounced 
ókyeô - it rhymes with óeyeô) which is the first letter of the Greek 
word for Christ, Christos.  

The early church used the first two letters of Christos                                         
in the Greek alphabet óchiô and órhoô to create a                                         
monogram (symbol) to represent the name of Jesus.                                      
This looks like an X with a small p on the top.  

The symbol of a fish is sometimes used by Christians (you might 
see a fish sticker on a car or someone wearing a little fish badge). 
This comes from the time when the first Christians had to meet in 
secret, as the Romans wanted to kill them                                            
(before Emperor Constantine became a Christian).                                            
Jesus had said that he wanted to make his                                                
followers ñFishers of Menò, so people started to                                                  
use that symbol.  

When two Christians met, one person drew half a basic fish 
shape (often using their foot in the dust on the ground) and the 
other person drew the other half of the fish. The Greek word for 
fish is óIkthusô or óIchthysô. There are five Greek letters in the 
word. It can also make up a sentence of Christian beliefs óle-sous 
Christos Theou Huisos So-te-rô which in English means ñJesus 
Christ, Son of God, Saviourô. The second letter of these five 
letters is X for Christos! 

So Xmas can also mean Christmas; but it should also be 
pronounced óChristmasô rather that óex-masô. 

CHRISTMAS FUNNIES 

Just before Christmas John  was shopping in the toy 
department of a shop in the city for presents for his 
children. 

Glancing over his shoulder he caught sight of a queue at 
the doll counter. They were all lining up to get the latest 
Mattel doll. In the queue was an old friend. He wondered 
why he was there because he was sure that he didnôt have 
a daughter to buy a doll for.  

The man sauntered over and said ñ Hey Lenny,  what are 
you doing lining up for dolls, do you collect them?ò.                 
No replied Lenny. Really said John, ñthen you must be 
shopping for a nieceò.  ñNo, not at all, my friendò, his eyes 
twinkling.  

ñIf you donôt mind my asking then Lenny, why exactly are 
you standing in this particular queue?ò  

ñOh, itôs like this mateò he mused. ñIôve never been able to 
resist a Barbie queueò!  

                                                                                                                      
Just before Christmas, an honest politician, a generous 
lawyer and Father Christmas all got into the lift at a 
swanky hotel in Sydney.  

As the lift travelled from the 5th floor down to ground 
level, one-by-one they noticed a $50 note lying on the liftôs 
floor.  

Which one picked up the $50 note, and handed it in at 
reception?  

Father Christmas of course, the other two donôt actually                        
exist!  

 

*****************************
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Crime Report - One Tree Hill Rural Watch                                                                                               
Offences reported between 2016 en 17th Oct & 17th Nov 

21st October   Arson of motor vehicle         Yorktown Road, ONE TREE HILL                             
Vehicle stolen from Elizabeth Downs located burnt out at above location.  

Overnight 3rd November  Theft             Black Top Road, ONE TREE HILL                 
Persons have stolen batteries from portable traffic sign.  

Daylight 3rd November  Serious Criminal Trespass - Residential   Humbug Scrub Road, HUMBUG SCRUB                
Sliding door smashed to gain entry to house. Electrical items stolen.  

5th November   Police Pursuit           Black Top Road, ONE TREE HILL                
Stolen vehicle detected by Police travelling in One Tree Hill area. Attempted to stop vehicle however driver failed to 
comply with directions and pursuit commenced. Pursuit terminated on Uley Road, Craigmore due to excessive 
speed and public safety concerns. Enquiries being made to identify driver.  

Overnight 10th November Theft of livestock (goats)          Gawler-One Tree Hill Road, YATTALUNGA  
Goats stolen from paddock/yard.  

As always if you have any information to assist with any crime issues                                                            

in the area please phone Police Communications on 131 444 

            

 

 

Many thanks to Darren McCue (Senior Sergeant First Class) - One Tree Hill Rural Watch Liaison Officer for this information.  

Q: What do you call a kid who doesnõt believe in Father Christmas? A: A rebel without a clause! 

Q: Why are Christmas trees so fond of the past? A: Because the presentõs beneath them! 
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